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Dear Little Chapel on the Boardwalk 

family, 

I remember it vividly.  I was sitting in the 
Southwest terminal at Midway airport in 
Chicago waiting for my connecting flight 
that would take me out to Seattle so that 
I could meet up with Marcia and the rest 
of the family.   

The terminal was packed and I ended up 
sitting next to an older gentleman who 

was reading the newspaper.   

After a while we began exchanging the 
normal pleasantries one does when in a 
crowded place waiting to go on to 
something else. Seeing I had a briefcase 
he asked me what I did.  I told him I was 
a pastor.  “I don’t go to church anymore” 
he replied.  I asked “Why not?”  

He went on to explain.  In his childhood, 
his mother forced him to go with her to 
church where he endured a lot of 
screaming, and a lot of hollering and 
pounding on the pulpit about God and 
how the sinful world did not give 
Christians any respect.  

Later he continued about how his first 
wife made him go to church and it was 
nothing but more of the same.  All the 
church did he said was bad mouth those 

who were not there, and call us who were 
there, sinners. I thought God was 
supposed to be merciful he said.  I never 
heard about that God in all my years of 
going to church he said.   

After he finished his story I told him that 
I didn’t think that was how Jesus wanted 
things to turn out, and he agreed and 
then went back to reading his paper.  

But I kept thinking about what he said 
and wondered how many people had left 
the church, or will never enter a church 
because they never heard about a 
merciful God, a God who loves.  

It would seem that our Messiah modeled 
the right way for us to live and that is 
don’t whine, don’t scream, don’t shout 
for respect.   

Instead we should take up our cross and 
quietly carry it forward following our 
Savior and, if necessary, be nailed to it, 
all along actively loving – with blessings 
and healings and other acts of 
compassion – the very people who would 

persecute us. 

That is how our Lord defended the faith 
in the face of non-believers. He did not 
use up-staging arguments, no political 
strategies that demanded his rights, no 
loud bluster.  All he did was use active 
love in the face of persecution. In this 
way, he brought salvation to the world. 

Maybe during this season of Lent, we can 

begin to follow his way. 

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Pat 

 
 

  

 

 

 
He’s spent 15 years at Little Chapel.  

What do you think is the toughest part of 
Dan’s job? Read Dan’s interview inside 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff Spotlight:  Dan Holt 

Come to the 

CABARET 
March 2  -  6 pm 

$25/person 

Under the direction of 

David Heinzman and 

sponsored by our youth 

 
All Proceeds benefit the youth 

mission and retreat trips 
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LENT WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

Noon Worship every Wednesday 
through March 21 

 

 
 

 

HOLY WEEK WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

March 25 
Palm Sunday 

8:30AM and 10:30AM Worship 
 

March 26 – 28 
Monday – Wednesday 

Noon Worship 
 

March 29 
Maundy Thursday 

7PM Worship 
 

March 30 
Good Friday 

Noon Worship 
 

April 1 
Easter Sunday 

6:30AM Community Sunrise Easter Beach Service 
10:30AM Traditional Easter Worship 

 
Our cross will go up on Good Friday after our worship service 

and will be taken down on Tuesday, April 3 at 9 AM  
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One Great Hour of Sharing 
supports the following three programs: 

 

PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER 
ASSISTANCE 

 
PDA works alongside communities as 

they recover and find hope after the 
devastation of natural or human-caused 
disasters, and support for refugees.  

  
PRESBYTERIAN HUNGER 

PROGRAM 
 

PHP takes action to alleviate hunger, 
care for creation, and the systemic 
causes of poverty so all may be fed. 

  
   SELF-DEVELOPMENT OF PEOPLE  

 
SDOP invests in communities 

responding to their experiences of 
oppression, poverty, injustice and  

 
  
educates Presbyterians about the impact 

of these issues.    
 

Received during the season of Lent, 
each gift to OGHS helps to improve the 
lives of people in these challenging 

situations.  The Offering provides us a 
way to share God's love with our 

neighbors in need.   
 

In fact, OGHS is the single, largest 
way that Presbyterians come 
together every year to work for a 

better world. 
  

Your monetary gift will be equally divided 
between OGHS and Good Shepherd 

Ministries. which helps those in our own 
communities. Let's make a difference in 
the world and our community.  

 
                 Thank you!    

________________________________ 
 

Liturgists for the Month 
 

                March 4 -    Gary Kohunsky 

                March 11 -  Mila Hill 

                March 18 -  Harriett Andrew 

               March 25 -   Barbara Williams 

 

Officers of the Month for March 

 

             Jim Bolick and Brenda Parker 

 

____________________________ 

SINGLES MEET N’ EAT 

Come join us for lunch on 

  March 9, 2018 at noon 

 

We will get together at the: 

Szechuan 132 - Chinese Restaurant 

419 S. College Road 

Hope to see you there! 

Please contact Linda Shahaltough  

(794-5280) for more information
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CHURCH WOMEN UNITED 
 

The 
Church Women United 
World Day of Prayer 

Worship Service 
Will be held 

on 
FRIDAY 

MARCH 2, 2018 
at 

 The Basilica Shrine of St. Mary 
216 S. Fifth Street 

Registration is at 10:00 AM 
followed by the Worship Service at 10:30 AM 

 
 

 

World Day of Prayer (WDP) is a worldwide ecumenical movement of people of many faith 
traditions who come together to observe a common day of prayer each year on the first Friday in 
March.  Throughout the day, we collectively pray all over the world, beginning with the first 
sunrise in the Pacific region and following the sun’s path around the globe. 
 
The Worship Service prepared by the WDP Committee of Suriname focuses on the goodness of 
God’s creation.  In the beginning, God created from chaos; then everything that was created 
found its place in creation.  All were related to each other – the earth with the light, the waters 
with the sky, the tree seeds with living creatures, and humankind with God.  None could exist 
without the other, and the source of all was God.  Women from Suriname lift up their voices to 
remind us that we are all caregivers of God’s creation.  They are bringing to our attention the 
urgent need for caring at a time when more than 180 countries have signed the Paris Agreement 
on Climate Change.  A commitment to keep the earth cooler depends on public policies 
implemented by governments, but also on our personal commitments to care for God’s 
creation. 
 
The monthly CWU Bible Study on “Multiple Meanings:  Learning From Other Interpretations” 
will be held Friday, March 16 at Wesley Memorial United Methodist Church, 1401 S. College 
Road, from 10:00 AM until Noon.  The study on the Good Samaritan will be led by Carolyn 
Ferguson. 
 

For additional information, please call Jean Northrop, 686-5376 
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THE SISTER ISAAC 
CENTER MARCH 

UPDATE  
 

For March, special requests from 
The Sister Isaac Center are: 

 

❖ Kitchen items including pots, 

pans, dishes, & small appliances 

❖ Children and infant clothing  

❖ Winter apparel (last month until 

the fall) 

❖ Blankets, comforters, sheets, & 

towels 

❖ Toiletry items (soap, shampoo, 

deodorant, toothpaste, etc.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please place your donations on the 

bench across from the mission table at 
Little Chapel.    

There’s a basket on the mission table 

for small toiletry items. 

If you have gently-used furniture, 

appliances or a large quantity of 
boxed/bagged donations, you may call 

the office of Mary Ann Kotas and leave a 
message requesting a van pick-up.  
Leave a detailed description of the items 

you wish to give at 762-5491, Ext 135.  
A volunteer will return your call to 

arrange a time for pick-up.   

As always, thank you for your generous 
donations! 

Drivers for March: 

March 4th –    Dan & Cheryl Hammond 

March 11th –   Cos & Nancy Cosby 
March 18th –   Jacalyn Bristow 

March 25th – closed this week for Easter

 

Circle #1 
Monday, March 5, 10:30am 

Bertha Martin's Home 
Bible Study: Iris Davis 

Covered Dish Luncheon 

 
Circle #2 

Tuesday, March 6, 10:00am 
LCOB-Choir Room 

Bible Study: Helen Swartz 
 

Circle #3 

Tuesday, March 6, 7:30pm 
Hostess: Chris McKirachan 

Bible Study: Chris McKirachan 
 
 

 

Circle #4 
Tuesday, March 6, 10:00am 

Hostess: Janice Allen 
Bible Study: Susan Long 

 
DUTY MONTH - MEALS ON WHEELS 

CIRCLE #4 
Saturday, March 24, 2018 
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Children’s Ministries 

I am sure you have noticed the children’s smiling faces when you come to the 10:30 am 
Sunday Service.  The children have been helping by being door greeters and they are doing an 

EXCELLENT JOB! 

 
Through the season of Lent the children will be learning the importance of preparing their 

hearts for Easter through prayer and the importance of praying for others. The children will be 
praying weekly for the many prayer requests collected from the congregation. 

 
```````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````` 

 TIME AND TALENT SUNDAY, MARCH 11 

Have you been wondering about how you might get involved at Little Chapel?  Maybe you 

have been thinking about working on another committee for a while?  Or maybe you are 

just interested in finding out what the various committees at Little Chapel are doing.  If 

you thought “yes” to any of the above questions 

then March 11 is for you.  On that day the 

fellowship hall will be filled with all the programs 

and activities and committees of Little Chapel.  

TIME AND TALENT Sunday is your opportunity 

to get involved.  Please be sure and stop by the 

fellowship hall on that day and see the many 

displays and even have a conversation with the 

officers of Little Chapel. 

6



 

 
Unlike the Children and Youth programs, which are well 

established, LOCB has never had an established Adult 
Ministry program. I was hired to build an Adult Ministry 
program at LCOB, starting from ground zero.   

 

I have spent some time defining what Adult Ministry is 
by looking at what it is not. An Adult Ministry Program 

is not a senior adult group. The distinction is important. 
Having only a "senior adult group," limits the potential 
involvement to those individuals who see themselves as 

"senior adults."  
 

Many other adults in the congregation will not identify 

with "those old people."  The contrast is an Adult 
Ministry where all kinds of groups can develop, many 
of which would not even be identified as "senior adult."  

 

My number one priority in the 8 weeks I have been 
working for LCOB, has been to ensure that the Adult 

Ministry program is built on a solid foundation; a 
foundation that can be added to, remodeled if 
necessary, and last for many years to come.   

 

How am I doing this? 

 

Getting the facts 
How many members are 50 or older? What are the 

age groupings in the church? How many are 
homebound? What percent are males, females?  
Recognizing that age does make a difference, people 

at 50 are different from people who are 80, not only 
in the hair on their head but the mind inside. Therefore, 
any Adult Ministry program needs to have many 

different facets to be inclusive of multiple generations.  

 
 Discovering needs and desires 

What do people actually want or need in additional 
activities? I have been talking with as many people as 
possible to see if they would be involved in such events, 

and, if so, what kinds of things would they like. There is 
no sense having events no one attends! 
 

Establishing a committee  

I have asked 4 members of the congregation to work 
with me for the next several months to ensure a 
successful Adult Ministry program. Dewi & Marti 

Rowlands, Mary Jo Kohunsky and Janice Allen have 
agreed to a 6-month time frame.  We will be looking 
at what the components of an Adult Ministry may be 

and what type of programs, events, etc. need to be 
developed.  

 

 
 

Developing a purpose statement  

 

Developing a purpose statement 
The adult ministry of Little Chapel has as its purpose to 

communicate and share God's love to those in the 
church family and to those outside the church. The 
assumption behind the adult ministry, the groups, and 

the activities sponsored by this ministry is that they exist 
for the purpose of serving, not being served; of giving, 
not receiving. 

 

I know that many of you have been working on and 
waiting for the Adult Ministry program to get started. 

You are eager to have trips, events and programs.  All 
of these activities are in the works, but I ask for your 
grace and patience as I find my way as a new staff 

member, ensuring that the needs and wants of many 
are taken into account: transportation, cost/money, 
health and disability needs, attitudes, time factors, etc.  

I don’t want the Adult Ministry program focus to 
become so narrow that it over emphasizes certain 
aspects while under emphasizing other equally 

important aspects of adult life.  

 
What I am working on 

 

Day trip in March touring 3 of the nonprofit recipients 
of the Endowment Grant.  

 

March date for a “lunch and learn” with the youth who 
will demonstrate and answer questions on how to fully 

utilize the smart phone (i.e. texting, Facebook, twitter, 
email, etc.) 

 

An April 11 presentation at LCOB for the community 
and area churches, “21st Century Church Safety and 
Security.” 

 

Discussion with chair yoga instructor to possibly add an 
additional day of yoga each week, giving members an 

option of a different date and time.  

 
Lining up stimulating and interesting speakers for a 

monthly Adult Learning Program to be held at LCOB or 
at an alternative location.  

 

Meeting with various church committees to determine 
how we can work together to strengthen all the 
programs that LOCB is currently engaged in.  

 

Blessings, 
 

Susan Osteen 
Director of Adult Ministry 

From the Director of Adult Ministry 
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Grant Recipients 

Since our Grant Presentation Dinner, a number 

of church members have asked for more 

information about the charities we are 

supporting through the Little Chapel 

Endowment grants.  

 Therefore, this is the first of a series of short 

articles that will be appearing in the Little 

Chapel monthly newsletters.   Hopefully, this 

will give all of us a better understanding of the 

good we are doing through our endowment 

and just how we are touching the lives of those 

in need in a supportive and positive way. 

                                              Endowment Committee 

 

St. Mary Pediatric Dental Health Clinic 

This dental clinic, certified as a 501 (C)(3) nonprofit 

in 2008, serves children ages 3-17 in New Hanover 

and surrounding counties who are uninsured and 

whose family income falls within 200% of the 

Federal Poverty guidelines.  Their staff is made up 

of volunteers, with only one paid person, who is 

their Director. 

Their goal is to provide dental cleanings, sealants, 

fillings, and extractions for children who do not 

qualify for Medicaid.  The clinic serves 

approximately 300 children in New Hanover 

County and nearby areas each year. 

The majority of our grant ($3,700) goes toward 

dental supplies.  The dentists and oral surgeon 

volunteers serve at no cost.  They donate their 

knowledge, skills and time and their caring hearts. 

Impact for children served:  When children have a 

healthy smile, it helps support their confidence 

levels.  If they have dental pain, it is hard for them 

to focus in the classroom, making learning difficult 

and putting them at a disadvantage at a young age.  

Also, untreated dental problems can lead to more 

serious dental issues. 

Feeding Priscilla, Our Narthex Pig 

 

 

Priscilla is a very happy pig.  She is getting a nice 

amount of donations! 

At our last counting in January, (Thank you, Ann 

and Jim Martz!) $104.00 had been given.  This 

means we are averaging approximately $45.00 a 

month.  

All money dropped into our pig goes directly to 

Salvation Army to buy food for their feed the 

hungry ministry. 

Please remember to remember Priscilla when you 

pass through our narthex.  She loves your visits! 

                                                    Mission Committee 
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On February 17, four intrepid members of Little Chapel put shovels to sand and dirt and helped to 

dig the foundation of the 2018 Habitat for Humanity Ecumenical Build.  This year, we are working 

with volunteers from St. Therese Catholic Church, Holy Cross Episcopal Church, First Baptist 

Church, First Presbyterian Church, and Masonboro Baptist Church.     

The next step comes March 3, when we join with Kwanishia (the future home-buyer) and our 

friends from St. Therese to construct the floor system.  And when everyone stops for lunch at 

11:30, our “LCOB Food Network” will be serving lunch to 35 very appreciative builders. 

Folks from all 6 churches will join together for the traditional “wall-raising” on March 10, just like 

the iconic Amish barn-raisings.  That’s when the house really takes shape, and everyone can 

envision the home it is meant to be.   

 

Little Chapel will next get to take part in this mission with paintbrushes in hand on May 5.  And our 

final build day, May 12, will give us a chance to install baseboards, as well as towel bars, door stops, 

window blinds, and other miscellaneous hardware.  You don’t need to have any particular skills for 

this, as someone will work with you and teach you what you need to know!  And the lunch team will 

once again bring the mid-day meal on the 12th. 

Generous members of LCOB have filled all volunteer slots except for that last day.  So, if you can 

see yourself at this build, helping to make this house become a home, sign up on the May 12 

workday sheet in the narthex.  Someone will contact you to help you sign up with Cape Fear 

Habitat for Humanity’s Ecumenical Build website.  If you’d rather sign up yourself, just pick up an 

instruction sheet from the narthex, and sign up at http://vhub.at/lcob. 

If you have any questions about how Little Chapel works with Habitat for Humanity, or have a 

friend or relative who may qualify to buy a Habitat home, contact Mary Jo Kohunsky at 

mkohunsky@yahoo.com.   
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Staff Spotlight:   DAN HOLT   

QUESTION:  How long have you been with our church & how did it come to be that you were hired?   

DAN:  I have been with Little Chapel for about 15 years now.  I applied to work as custodian at LCOB and 
was hired after being interviewed by 4 or 5 people. I explained that I was able to clean, do minor fixes and 
electrical work, among other tasks necessary for the position.  Pastor Hugh was there when I was first 
hired.  He knew a little bit of sign language so that I could understand him but not much.  There was a lot 
of change in Pastors back then.  Pat is the one who has been here the longest during my time at Little 
Chapel.  

  

QUESTION:  It is apparent that you take great pride in your work, how do you stay motivated? 

DAN:  I consider myself to have a good work ethic.  I look ahead on the schedule and plan out what I 
need to do on certain days.  Deadlines help motivate me to stay on task.  God gave me the skill to help 
others and be passionate about my work.  I enjoy my job and the people at Little Chapel.  This is what 
helps me maintain my positive attitude.  

QUESTION:  What’s the toughest part of your job?  

DAN:  The toughest part of my job is the outside maintenance.  It is hard to mow the lawn and maintain 
the exterior, especially on hot summer days.  

QUESTION:  Is your daughter still in college?  

DAN:  Yes, my daughter is still in college.  Emily is a senior at UNCW.  She will graduate with a Bachelor 
of Arts in Communication Studies in May this year.  With her major, she is focusing on Integrated 
Marketing Communication (marketing/public relations/advertising).  She hopes to have a job in 
marketing/communications.  

QUESTION:  How do you spend your time when you aren’t at Little Chapel?  

DAN:  I enjoy spending time with my Mother and daughter.  If I’m not helping out around the house or in 
the yard, you can find me in my workshop in the garage.  

QUESTION:  You are proficient in American Sign Language.  Are you able to communicate /sign 
with members of our church?  Would it be helpful if more people knew how to sign?  

DAN:  I am able to communicate with the members mostly through pen and paper.  Some of the staff are 
able to do a little bit of sign language but it would help if they knew basic signs to communicate more 
efficiently.  

QUESTION:  What would you like people at Little Chapel to know about you?  

DAN:  I would like people to know that I was born and raised in Burlington, NC.  I attended Central 
Piedmont Community College where I studied printing.  I worked at a printing company for several years 
in Charlotte.  I was married once before.  I have one daughter who is at UNCW and one step-daughter 
from my previous marriage who works as a Telecommunicator for the City of Charlotte.  

 

  

11



 

 

12



"Some day you will read or hear that 

Billy Graham is dead. Don't you 

believe a word of it. I shall be more 

alive than I am now. I will just have 

changed my address. I will have gone 

into the presence of God." 

 

                           BILLY GRAHAM (1918 – 2018) 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………                                            

 

 If you are interested in purchasing a 

Boardwalk Brick (similar to this 

sample), please sign up in the church 

office. More details to come. 

 

The Little Chapel Newsletter needs a name.  Think about it.  

 If you come up with some ideas, please send them to me at  

gwkohun@yahoo.com 

 

You may not know that our website www.littlechapel.org makes available the early & late service 

bulletins & the weekly announcements.  You can locate them by clicking on the ‘Worship With Us’ 

button at the top of the home page.  Also, the monthly newsletter is always available on the 

website to read online or download to your printer. 

Many Thanks to Jim Martz   who always provides great quality photos!  
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